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MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, CW8 3HY

on

Monday 13th November 2023 at 7.15pm
Acting Clerks P Wilkinson and J Freeman

Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk 

Tel: 01606 854451
Present: Cllrs John Freeman (JF) Chairman, Chris Hampson (CH), Adrian Morgan (AM) and Peter Wilkinson (PW) 
  
F18.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present  
 
F19.
Apologies for absence: were received from Cllr Eileen Bland (EB) and approved
F20.
No new declarations on interest were made.

F21. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th September 2023 were approved. 

F22.
Accounts

F22.1
The accounts for September 2023 were noted

F22.2
The accounts for October 2023 were approved
F22.3
The External auditor’s report was noted and it was agreed that a motion be submitted to ChALC to seek removal of the need for both external and internal audit provided a council’s turnover does not exceed £500,000 and their accounts have been internally audited by a qualified, practicing, independent professional accountant/auditor.
Cllr Lasseter (IL) joined the meeting
 F23.
Old Youth Club Matters
F23.1
IL reported that progress has been made regarding developments by the Play Park (including provision of a toilet and snack kiosk).  This may have implications for the re-development of the old Youth Club site to avoid unnecessary duplication of provision.  The provision of the toilet/snack kiosk may be less costly than previously thought.  Work is on-going to progress this provision.  The update was noted.
F23.2
Changing Lives Together are still interested in using the existing building until re-development commences but are seeking the funding they would need.  It was agreed that, if the arrangement does not commence by April 2024 the Council would look to demolish the existing building and cap off the services to it.
F24.
The Clerk updated the committee about the draft budget for 2024/25.  In consequence of earlier discussions final figures for precept may be reduced from those in the current draft budget.  The Clerk also updated members about progress with other current matters (A49 and Weaverham FP6).  The Clerk’s report was noted.
F25.
The dates of the next meetings were confirmed as Monday, 8th January 2024 (Budget) and Monday, 15th January 2024.
  Meeting closed at 8.44pm 
